28 October 2022
Dear Editor of Indonesian Journal of Geography,
We wish to submit the linked manuscript entitled “Decadal Remote Sensing Analysis of Seagrass Changes in Palu Bay, Central Sulawesi” by coauthors and myself for consideration as a Research Article in Indonesian Journal of Geography. The manuscript contains original data and is not being considered elsewhere.

The manuscript provides important information on changes in seagrass distribution in Palu Bay from 2012 to 2022 (and have also captured tsunami impact) along with changes in land use. The results showed significant changes over a decade in the distribution of coastal seagrass meadows in Palu Bay, where specifically showed a decrease of 43.29 Ha in seagrass extent. The accuracy of the satellite data classification results obtained was 80%, meaning that the results are acceptable. 

In case it is useful, I include a list of potential reviewers with relevant expertise as the following:

1. Chris Roelfsema, Email: c.roelfsema@uq.edu.au, School of Earth and Environmental Sciences (SEES), University of Queensland, he is an expert in coastal habitat mapping.
2. Len McKenzie, a seagrass and coastal ecosystems ecologist from James Cook University, E-mail: len.mckenzie@jcu.edu.au
3. Konstantinos Topouzelis, Department of Marine Science, University of the Aegean, University Hill, 81100, Mytilene, Greece, E-mail: topouzelis@marine.aegean.gr
We thank you for considering our paper.

Looking forward to hearing from you and thanks in advance for your attention. 

Yours sincerely,

Prof. Rohani Ambo-Rappe
Seagrass Ecologist

Marine Science Department
Faculty of Marine Science and Fisheries

Hasanuddin University
